TOWN OF FAIRFAX
STAFF REPORT
August 7, 2019

TO: Mayor and Town Council
FROM: Garrett Toy, Town Manager Gt
SUBJECT: Approve contract with Maggiora & Ghilotti to repair a certain portion of

Bolinas Road (approx. location north of Deer Park Villa) in an amount not to
exceed $26,000

RECOMMENDATION

Authorize the Town Manager to execute an agreement with Maggiora & Ghilotti in an
amount not to exceed $26,000 to repair a certain portion of Bolinas Rd. (approx. location
north of Deer Park Villa) and allocate a contingency reserve of $8,000 to cover unforeseen
field conditions.

DISCUSSION

This project is the repaving of the “curve” just north of Deer Park Villa on Bolinas Rd. For
the past few years, we were planning to include this work as part of any repaving on Bolinas
Rd. required by MMWD’s pipeline replacement work. However, MMWD’s current project
scope does not extend beyond Deer Park Villa on Bolinas Rd. and the work will not entail
the entire repaving of Bolinas Rd. We believe it would be more beneficial to repair the portion
of the road now as opposed to waiting to determine if any cost savings can be achieved by
waiting for MMWD to complete its project. The estimate from Magglora & Ghilotti was the
lowest of three quotes obtained from contractors.

FISCAL IMPACT
The FY19-20 CIP budget allocates $100,000 for resurfacing of portions of selected streets
including Bolinas Rd. and Sir Francis drake Blvd (CIP Project 51-810).

ATTACHMENT
Cost quote attached

AGENDA ITEM # [\



